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home—we like to identify those needs while [they are] 
still in the pediatric system.” 

Vital to the transition process is working with the 
community to coordinate the process and to teach 
patients and families/caregivers how to access insur-
ance, funding, equipment, sports/recreation options, 
jobs and college, transportation, and supportive or 
independent living resources when required, Labhard 
continues. Citing evidence-based practice, she points 
out that another important part of the transition 
process for youth and young adults with disabilities 
is learning to find people to like and love outside the 
family. “The topic of friends, healthy relationships, and 
sexuality related to the disability is often overlooked by 
parents and caregivers as well as providers.” She adds, 
“As survival rates are increasing, more than physi-
cal needs have to be considered for quality of life. We 
strive to provide a person-centered approach beyond 
medical needs alone.” 

Ready—or Not?
Patients, families, and healthcare providers need to 
be onboard by the time of transfer or handoff to adult 
care. This can be difficult for patients, parents, and 
providers since they have often formed strong bonds. 
Plus they may each feel a lack of confidence in adult-
side care. Other questions arise, such as do the young 
people have the maturity and sense of responsibility to 
manage their own healthcare? Do they really under-
stand their healthcare needs, medications, and other 
interventions? Can they make their own appointments 
and keep them? Will they take their medications as 
prescribed and on schedule? Will they have transpor-
tation arrangements? Do they have the maturity to 
avoid risky behaviors?

An abundance of guidance, transition tools, and 
readiness assessment checklists for youth, families, and 
providers is available from Got Transition, AHRQ, and 
the American Academy of Pediatrics, among others. 
For instance, along with other tools, Labhard uses a 
patient self-screening tool, “Planning for Your Future,” 
in which the youth identifies areas such as employ-
ment or housing where he or she would like more 
information or assistance.

The vision of the 2002 Consensus Statement to 
“maximize lifelong functioning and potential through 
the provision of high-quality, developmentally 
appropriate healthcare services that continue uninter-
rupted as the individual moves from adolescence to 
adulthood” faces many formidable barriers before it 
becomes reality. O&P EDGE
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